
TOWN OF TRENTON 

BOARD OF SELECTMEN 

MINUTES OF June 30, 2020 MEETING 

 

I. Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm. In attendance: Fred Ehrlenbach, 

Carlene Hanscom, Mark Remick, John Bennett, Rachel Nobel, and Carol Walsh. Visitors: 

Mike Gilmartin, Susan Sargent, Brant Viner, Ann Luther, Linda Hodgkins, Steve Corson, Mark 

& Selena Dunbar, Amy Schwartz and Susan Starr. 

 

II. Visitors Comments:  

 

a. Mark Dunbar asked if the Town of Trenton would sell him a piece of property that the 

town had acquired about six months past. The Board agreed to add the item to the 

agenda for June 30th.  

b. Susan Sargent brought an email from the Superintendent, AOS 91, which she asked to 

read aloud. The letter was from Dr. Gousse, letting the community know that: “MDI 

AOS-91 schools in August are working towards a possible safe return. The efforts of the 

more than 30 individuals, students’ parents, community experts, staff, administration, 

and board members actively involved in the advisory group work, are also networking 

regionally with Hancock County superintendents and others. In an effort to coordinate 

consistent guidance, plans and procedures in support of the timely and important work. 

Although the summer break has arrived for many, our work progresses without 

interruption and we are well positioned to bring forward recommendations to MDI AOS 

91 Board in early August. To date, since mid-June, we have held two full advisory group 

meetings, several planning and sub-committee meetings, in support of this work. The 

decision as to how, when we consider reopening MDI AOS 91 member schools will be a 

local decision; not by MDOE. Statutorily, the ultimate responsibility for this decision 

rests with the Superintendent of the schools. That stated, my goal is to provide the AOS 

91 Board, the recommendations and plans for the safe reopening of our schools, and 

ultimately for the AOS Board to review and consider approval. In doing so, our process 

will be grounded in the work of the advisory group. Through its subcommittees and 

ultimately through the establishment of school-based advisory teams led by Doting 

principals.” The advisory group has been divided into the following: “Phyical Health and 

Safety; Social Emotional Support; Academics; Extra Co-Curricular Activities; Operations; 

and, Logistics. Over the next few weeks the advisory groups and subcommittees will 

meet regularly to review guidelines from the CDC, MDOE, and other entities, review 

updates, health and science date, review research, identify best practices, consider 

essential resources and recommend next steps in support of our safe return to schools. 

As you are aware, our timeline is narrow, and we will continue to update you as 

information becomes available. In support of the work, building principals will establish 

school-based teams, building administration, nurse, teacher, custodial, transportation, 

food service, counselor, support staff, in preparation for safe return to school planning 



specific to each building. Each principal will identify and establish a building-based team 

to support the safe return to school advisory group recommendations, Superintendent 

Board approves plans. In doing so we must anticipate multiple scenarios and options, 

remain open-minded and flexible as we consider next steps. The capacity to implement 

these plans successfully will be through a building-based platform based by district. 

Approved plans and procedures consistently across all schools as a foundation for this 

work. Each building and staff will have the latitude to navigate nuances and identify 

support consistent with the needs of students, staff, availability of resources, and 

continuity and consistency across all schools throughout our district. For the continued 

safety of all, at this time, our facilities remain closed to the general public until further 

notice. All staff are required to follow CDC, MDOE and district guidelines regarding 

social distancing, use of PPE when social distancing is not possible, hand washing 

protocols, and the use of hand sanitizer when on the premises. At the present we are 

reviewing health and safety guidelines specific to playgrounds, recreation areas, MDI 

High School track, tennis courts and other external school facilities, so as to be 

consistent with state, regional, and municipal expectations. For access and approved 

use of these areas, please stay tuned. Updates for these areas will be released as soon 

as possible.  

c. Amy Schwartz asked if fireworks use could be regulated. She retires early in the evening 

and rises early and finds the random use of fireworks in the summer trying. She finds 

that many short-term summer rentals are with people desiring to use fireworks in their 

individual celebrations. She realizes that it is something that would be difficult to 

enforce, without a police department. Board members recalled that an attempt to 

establish a noise ordinance had been made in years past, but without success. The town 

defaults to the State of Maine laws, which require that fireworks not be used after 

10:00 pm. The only enforcement is the Hancock County Sheriff’s Department and the 

Maine State Police. Any new ordinance would have to go before the Town.  

d. Linda Hodgkins, a Planning Board member, spoke up regarding the lack of enforcement 

on building permits by the CEO. She cited the lack of landscaping, lighting. She believes 

there is a lack of time on the part of the CEO to be able to follow-through. Some 

permittees are at 100% capacity on land use. She asked if the CEO can have an increase 

in hours to allow her to make sure the plans are completed. Remick requested that this 

become an agenda item in a future meeting.  

e. Approval of Minutes of June 16, 2020. Remick motioned approval; Hanscom seconded. 

Vote: 5 Yes. 

 

III. Old Business: 

 

IV. a. Fire Department: Corson reported that they have already had their 50th call of the year. 

The department supported the State Police for a motorcycle accident, and supported 

Southwest Harbor during the fire at the Hinkley Company, both during the past month. 

Hose testing was accomplished with the loss of 3 lengths. The Department has lost an 



Assistant Fire Chief, who was laid-off from work and is no longer available. This is a man-

power loss. The roster is now down to 15/16 members, two more may have to leave soon. 

He is seeking new members, but they are rare. The DEP has looked at the two lots 

neighboring the Town Office. Much of the lots are wetland. There are mitigation efforts 

that will cost about $240,000. Gilmartin suggested that an ad be placed in the newspaper 

for new volunteers. Walsh will place an item on the Town’s website and facebook page. 

b. Broadband Committee: There was an error in the online survey form, which has been 

fixed. There are numerous responses; showing a large interest in greater broadband access. 

Last Mile Connectivity is a target for grants. 

b. Review Board of Selectman Guidelines: Walsh prepared Guidelines. Remick noted that all 

contents are already being done by the Board. It helps the general public understand and 

know how to participate. Noble recommended that it be placed on the website. Ehrlenbach 

noted that it follows state statute  

 

V. New Business: 

a. Adjust Tax Commitment Date: The Assessors’ Agent is not available on the 14th. Hanscom 

motioned that the date be set for July 13th; Remick seconded. Vote: 5 yes. 

b. Tax Commitment Numbers: A new proposed budget was shared, which identifies 

$284,498 less in expenses than that made by the Budget Committee. The new figure of 

$5,171,508 uses the same expenses budgeted in 2019-2020, with the exception of the 

County Tax, which has increased and cannot be changed. Taxes would be raised in the 

amount of $4,039,809, Excise Tax is expected to contribute $352,000, Unassigned Funds 

would contribute $61,955 to the budget, $280,000 would come from Reserve Accounts, 

and Carry Forward/Other Sources would account for the final $437,744. A 3% overlay was 

used. The mill Rate is expected to be 13.7. Solid Waste is an unknown due to the closure of 

the Fiberite facility. Ehrlenbach noted that there is a Solid Waste Reserve Account to use if 

necessary. The Town Report currently identifies $77,000 in the Solid Waste Reserve. The 

school budget is still unknown. Several attendees favored inviting a School Board member 

to inform the Board of the budget plans. Remick motioned to advance the new proposed 

budget based on a 3% overlay. Hanscom seconded. Vote: 5 Yes. 

c. Sale of Town Property: Dunbar reiterated that he is interested in purchasing a lot on 

Bayside Road from the Town. Ehrlenbach explained that a recommendation would have to 

be made to the Legislative body, a Town Meeting. Calling a Town Meeting or a Special Town 

Meeting cannot be done under the current Covid 19 restrictions. This property had been 

considered as a site of a substation for the Fire Department. Corson weighed in that it has 

some advantages, and disadvantages for that purpose. There is no final consensus on its 

use by the Fire Department. Dunbar’s question can be presented at Town Meeting, when 

that happens. 

d. Goose Cove Road Repair: There is wear to the road (potholes). There are three distinct 

areas that need work. Remick motioned to approve going out for a bid to repair Goose Cove 

Road. Hanscom seconded. Vote: 5 yes. 



c. Executive Session pursuant to 36M.R.S.A. Section 841(2): Information not received yet. 

Remick motioned to table to the next meeting. Nobel seconded. Vote: 5 Yes. 

 

VI. Approval of A/P & Payroll Warrants: Remick motioned to approve the A/P and Payroll 

Warrants. Hanscom seconded. Vote: 5 Yes. 

 

VII. Other Business:  

 

VIII. Adjournment: Motion to adjourn made by Remick and seconded by Bennett. Vote: 5 Yes. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:25 pm. 

 

 


